
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

COLWICH PARISH YOUTH COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES OF THE YOUTH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 15th 

MAY 2019 AT THE PARISH CENTRE, ST. MARY’S ROAD, LITTLE HAYWOOD 

COMMENCING AT 6:30PM. 

 

PRESENT (For all or part of the meeting): Yth Cllr Browning (Chair); Yth Cllr 

Billingsley (Vice Chair); Yth Cllr A Lennon; Yth Cllr M Lennon and Yth Cllr Osborne. 

 

IN ATTENDANCE: Michael Lennon (Parish Clerk) and Cllr Billingsley 

  

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: No members of the public were present.  

 

MINUTES 

 

38/19YC There were no APOLOGIES. 

 

39/19YC There were no DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST. 

 

40/19YC There were no REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS UNDER THE 2011 

LOCALISM ACT. 

 

41/19YC THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 3RD APRIL 2019. 

RESOLVED to agree and sign the minutes as a true and accurate record. 

 

PROPOSED Yth Cllr M Lennon SECONDED Yth Cllr Billingsley 

On being put to the vote, the resolution carried unanimously. 

 

42/19YC REVIEW OF THE ARTS FESTIVAL HELD ON SUNDAY 7TH APRIL 

2019. 

 

All present agreed that the event had gone well but that more entries were 

required in future. We now have 43 Instagram followers following the event. A 

total of £132 was raised on the day. £68 was raised from the entry charge to go 

towards the 2019 Youth Council Charity. £64 was taken by 1st Colwich Rangers 

on the refreshments stand. 

 

RESOLVED to host another event on 5th April 2020. 

 

PROPOSED Yth Cllr Billingsley SECONDED Yth Cllr M Lennon. 

On being put to the vote, the resolution carried unanimously. 

 



 

 

43/19YC THE MUSIC FESTIVAL ON SATURDAY 27TH JULY 2019. 

 

Cllr Billingsley agreed to take a number of Youth Cllrs to visit Stafford Sound 

and Lighting to agree what equipment to hire and to report back to the June 

meeting. 

 

All members to chase acts to get confirmation ahead of the June meeting. 

 

A draft leaflet needs to be ready for consideration and sign off at the June 

meeting along with one for the Flower and Vegetable show. 

 

44/19YC THE INVITATION FROM THE TWINNING ASSOCIATION was 

discussed but no one felt able to take up the offer. 

 

45/19YC DATE OF NEXT MEETING to be 12th June 2019. 

 

Meeting closed at 7:42pm. 


